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{(Whereupon, the documents were marked as PECO
Energy Exhibits Nos. 1 through 5 for
identification.)
ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE CHARLES E. RAINEY:
Good morning. My name is Charles Rainey and I am
Administ~ative Law Judge who's been assigned to this case
and this is the case of Erving R. Landing versus PECO
Energy Company at Docket No. C-20055651. I nqte the
appearances of Erving Landing who is appearing pro se or in
his own behalf and also the appearance of Lisa Lutz,
Esquire who's appearing on behalt of PECO Energy Company .
Mr. Landing, as thefcomplainént in this case,
you have the burden of proving that you're entitled to the
relief that you've requested. The procedure that we'll
follow teday is that you will first be given an opportunity
to present testimony in regard to your complaint. Your
testimony will be subject to anykquestions that I might
have as well as any questions which counsel for PECO might
have. In turn PECO Energy Company will be given an

opportunity to put on a witness or witnesses in its

- defense. The testimony provided by PECO's witnesses will

likewise be subject to cross-examination.
Do you have any questions with regard to

either your burden of proof or the procedure that we'll

COMMONWEALTH BEPOATIMEG COMPANY ' (717 7681-7180
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MR. LANDING: No.

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me ask you, I see thaz
there are a number of documents that you have in front of
you. Are any of those docurents ones that you're
interested in having introduced into the record’in this
case? | |

{Mr. Landing and Ms. Robertson speaking

amongst each other.) |

JUDGE RAINEY: Just a moment. Right now I

just wanted to know whether or not you have any documents

that you might want to introduce into this record into this

case?

MR. LANDING: T don't know what the bills are
about. I'm listening ==

JUDGE RAINEY: Why don't we do this. We®ll
give you an opportunity to put on some testimony, you have
some documerts. There may be some ddcuments that you have
there also that you received Ifrom PECO Energy Cbmpany which
are matters which they are‘going to introduce today. In
any event, if you're referring to a document during the
course of your testimony, please clearly identify what that
document 1s that you are referring to. Okay.

Now I also I see there is a 1édy who is here

with you. Is that your wife, Mr. Landing?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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MR. LANDING: That's my spouse, vyes.
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Will she be presenting
any testimony herself here today?

MR. LANDING: She the one knows what's going

on, I don't.

JUDGE RAINEY: All right. So what we'll do
then at this point in time, if you'll stand and raise your

right hand I'11 swear you in.

. Whereupon,

ERVING LANDING |
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT TESTIMONY
JUDGE RAINES: Please be seated and provide
your full name for the record and would you spell both
names. You can be seated, sir.
THE WITNESS: Brving Landing, BE-R-V-I-N-G,
Landing, L~A=N-D-I-N-G. |
JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Landing, would you provide
your address.
THE WITNESS: 1301 Stewart Street, Chester,
Pennsylvania. |
JUDGE RAINEY: I'm sorry, was that Stewart
Street? |
THE WITNESS: Yes, Stewart Street.

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. lLanding, please provide

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7817150
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information regarding your complaint.

THE WITNE3S: (No response.)

JUDGE RAINEY: What's the nature of your
complaint?

MS. ROBERTSON: We =--

JUDGE RAINEY: I'm sorry, Mrs. lLanding, you

- haven't been sworn in. What we'll do is first if you want

to testify we'll give you some opportunity, but first we'll

 take some testimony from Mr. Landing and basically, Mr.

Landing, what was the nature -- when you filed this

complaint, what was the nature of the complaint that you

filed?
| THE’WITNESS: She filed the complaint.
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Under your name?
THE WITNESS: Yeah.
JUDGE RAINE?:‘ Okay.
THE WITNESS: She's the one who takes care of
the bills. I don't know what's going on.

JUDGE RAINEY: Oh, okay. So would she be the

better person to testify with regard Lo this?

THE WITNESS: Yes.
{(Witness excused.})

JUDGE RAINEY: kOkays Mrs. Landing, if you'll

- stand and raise your right hand, I'll swear you in.

Whereupon,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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VICTORIA ROBERTSON ;
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT TESTIMONY
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Please be’seated and
yrovide your full name. |
| THE WITNESS: Victoria Robertson,

JUDGE RAINEY: Would you speil your first

name?

THE WITNESS: V-I-C~T-0O-R-1-A,

R~C~B=E~R~T~8~0~N.
| JUDGE RAINEY: Mrs. Robertson, would you

provide your address, |

THE WITNESS: 1301 Stewart Street in
Chester. | |

JUDGE RAINEY: All right. And as I
understand it, you filed the complaint on behalf of your
husband?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. BAnd is the accbunt in
your husband's name.

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: All right. What is the nature
vf your complaint?

THE WITNESS: That 1 was charged in Decenmber

. $833, then I was charged --

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: I'm sorry, you were charged in

December of 20057

THE WITNESS: Four -- I mean three.

JUDGE RAINEY: 2003, December of 2003.

THE WITNESS: $833. Then I was charged in
October four different bills. One was $113 --

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Why don't we give the
vears. You were charged in October of 20047

THE WITNESS: Three. All this is in three.

JUDGE RAINEY: ©Oh, this is all in 2003.
Okay. Let me ask you this and I'm just looking at the
complaint that you filed in this particular case and it
states that you had originally assumed a bill that was in
your daughter's name?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Because she had moved?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. &nd your complaint
states that the bill at that time when you assumed the
balance that it was $337.43?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: 1Is tzhat correct. And that was

inu ”'""
THE WLITNESS: October.
cUDGE RAINEY: October 9th, 20037

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. And then it states that
you paid $175 in November of 2C03; is that‘corréct?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: 'Qkay~ And then it sté:es that
your husband paid $807? |

| THE WITNESS: Coxrect.

JUDGE RAINEY: When did he pay that $807

THE WITNESS: In Novémber.

JUDGE RAINEY: That was also in November of
2003. Okay. Now as I understand your complaint in this
case, that you are stating that although those payments
were made, Lhal PECO never deducted those paymentskfrom the
account; is that cbrrect? o

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. And so that you're
stating that a total of $255.0€¢ was rever deducted from the
account in terms of the outstanding balahce and vou have in
your complaint you actually do a subtraction of the balance
that remained on your daughter’s account of $337.43 that
was transterred to your husband and you subtract from that

$255.06 and that was —-- and that being the addition of the

$175 -~ and was that $175.06 that you paid and then your

husband paid 5807

THE WITNESS: Yes,

COMMONWEALTH BEFPORTING COMPANY ~ {717} 761-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: All right. So you're saying

that there was a total of $255.067 |
| THE WITNESS: No, I paid $175 even he paid
$8C. Su we paid for when he --

JUDGE RAINEY: Oh, I see., Okay. All right.
1t looks like a six, but that's actually $255 even?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: &1l right. So that you're
saying that PECO never acccunied for $255 that you both
paid in November of 2003; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: VYes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Is that the essence of
your complaint in this case?

| THE WITNESS: Not only that, they gave me --
I got like four bills for October. You know they -- I
got one =- and it shows right here; they charged us for one
mohth they charged us two different billings in one month.
One was £113.98, then they charged us again $113. Then
they came back and did~$107, I mean, it's ail -

JUDGE RAINEY: So you're stating that you
received three different bills and --

THE WITNESS: Four.

JUDGE RAINEY: Four bills in Octeober 20032.

THE WITNESS: 1In October. |

JUDGE RAINEY: What type of service were you

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7175 7617150
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receiving from PECC Energy‘Company;_was;it electric and
gas? |

THE WITNESS: Electric and gas. This is all
theirs for’October. This is all October.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. 3o then one ccmpléint
that you have is that PECO EnargyVCpmpaﬁy never accounted
for payments totaling $255 thatryou made 1in Nbvember of
20C3 and then you're also stating that vou don't understand
three bills that you received from PECO?

THE WITNESS: Four bills.

JUDGE RAINEY: Four bills. All right.

THE WITNESS: And then the $800 --

JUDGE RAINEY: All’right.',Let me go --
because I'm just looking at your complaint and your
complaint actually refers to three bills, But you're saying
you actually received four bills in October of 2003 and why
don't ysu give me what the amounts of those four bills were‘,

and this is both combination electric and gas; is that

correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes. One says --

JUDGE RAINEY: All right. Are there dates on
those bills?

THE WITNESS: Uh-huh. One says 107 --

JUDGE RAINEY: AllL right. Do you have a date

on the bill?

COMMONWEALTH REPOHRTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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THE WITNESS:
the 25th, 107 and I got =~-
JUCGE RAINEY:
August the Bth of 20037
THE WITNESS:
JUDGE RAINEY:
THE WITNESS:
JUDGE RAINEY:
that was a bill for $1077
| THE WITNESS:

fto $113.98.

JUDGE RAINEY:
bill?

THE WITNESS:

25th to September the -~

JUDGE RAINEY:
THE WITNESS:
JUDGE RAINEY:
THE WITNESS:
JUDGE RAINEY:
THE WITNESS:
JUDGE RAINEY:
THE WITNESS:
JUDGE RAINEY:

THE WITNESS:

13
August the 8th through August
I'm sorry, that was from

Uh-huh.
To what date?
August the 25th.

To August the 25th of 2003 and
Yeah, well altogether it came
$113.98‘ Okéy. Rnd;the other’
The next one is from August the

August 25th, 20032
Uh~huh.

Through September?
24th.

Through September 24th:?
Uh~huh.

2003. And how much?
For $103.57.

$103.57.

This one is -~ they got this

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (7175 761-7150
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one saying zero.

JUDGE RAINEY: So you have a bill that's -~
THE WITNESS: 1t says zero on it.

~JUDGE RAINEY: For zero. Okay. Does it have

& date on it?

THE WITNESS: It says August the 25th.

JUDGE RAINEY: August the 25th --

THE WITNESS:  Through September 24th.

JUDGE RAINEY: Through September 24th, 2003
and that's zero? | |

THE WITNESS: Yes, and it got $113 down at

the bottom. ;
JUDGE RAINEY: But it has $i13 down at the
bottom. FEROE B
THE WITNESS: 98.
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. What does it~séy ne#t
t¢ that amount for -- berore that amount, 1s there én
. explapation?

THE WITNESS: No.
JUDGE RAINEY: There's no explanation with

regard to that. And you received that bill after you

ffe&eived the bill o

THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE RAINEY: -- that had -- that you

referred to earlier for $1£3.5877?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: It was three. I thought it was

four.

CUDGE RAINEY: So you received a bill for
$113.98 that was supposed to represent the period of August
8th, 2003 to August 25th, 2003 and then you received a bill
tor §103.57 that was supposed to represent the period from
August 25, 2003 to September Z4th, 2003 and then you
received a bill for that same period of time from August

25th, 2003 to September 24th, 2003, but this one said for

- zero balance although $103.57 appears --

THE WITNESS: $113.98 was on it -- yeah,
$113.98. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. That was the bill first
b2ll that I referred to. That was the bill for the pe:iod
August 8th, 2003 to August 25th, 2003; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yeah, then they redid it again
tor August 25th, 2003 to September of 2003. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Is that all in the same bill?

THE WITNESS: It says October bill. All of
them say October at the bottom.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. BAll right. Why don't
we do this because I don't have those ir front of me and
you're referriﬁg td those and I'm not quite sure how they
read accerding to yosur testimony. Why don't you hand those

documents up and what we'll do is we'll make copies of

COMMONWEALTH BREPORTING COMPANY {7173 761.2150
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those so that ceverybody can see those including counsel for
PECO Energy Company and then maybe we'll have a better idea
of what it is that you're talking aboui.

THE WITNESS: Okay.

JUDGE RAINEY: So why don't you bring those

documents up.' All right. Why don't we do this, we'll go

- off the record and 1'11 make copies of these documents and

I'll come back in. O0ff the record.
{(Whereupon, a short recess was taken.)
(Whereupon, the documents were marked as
Complainant Exhibit Nos. 1 through 6 for
identification.}
JUDGE RAINEY: Why don't we ¢go back on the
record. There were copies of documents that were handed up

by Ms. Robertscn that were marked off the record and we

' will refer to those documents as Ms. Robertson gives

|| testimony -- further testimony in this matter.

Ms. Robertson in reference to these documents, let's look

| at what was marked as Complainant Exhibit No. 1 or C-1.

THE WITNESS: Okay.
. JUDGE RAINEY: And that's a document that
shows'the billing date of August 27th, 2003 and‘under
summary of new charges, it states from Bugust 8th 2003 to

Rugust 25th 2003 and this document shows new charges of

zero as well as the new balance of zero and this is one of

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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the documents you referred to earlier; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Now we take a look then
at the second document and we tried to mark these in
sequence‘or in order that they micht have been réceived and
this‘appears to be the second paqe‘of a bill and
Complainant Exhibit No. 2 refers to meter readings from
August 8th, 2003 to August 25th, 2003; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Uh-huh.

JUDGE RAINEY: All right. And this bill or
partial -- second page of a bill, it shows new charges in
the amount of $93.77 as far as electric is concerned and
under gas it says new charges of $14.21; is that correct?

| THE WITNESS: Yes. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Now the third document,
Compléinant Exhibit No. 3 which has a billing date of
September 16th, 2003 and this is a summary of charges and
this actually -~ okay. This has a summaiy of charges from
Rugust Bth, 2003 to August 25th,'2003 and,it shows new
charges in the amount of $113.98 and a‘new balance in the
amount of $113.98; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: It appears that possibly and

 we can get some further explanation from PECO Energy

Company in regard to this, that C-2 -- Complainant Exhibit

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781-7150
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No. 2 and Complainant Exhibit No.‘Bkmay be related
documents. I just note that adding the new charges for
electric service with the new charges for gas service that
appears on Complainant Exhibit No. 2, dces add up to the
$107.98 that's referred to on Complainant Exhibit No. 3,
put we can get some further éxplanation with regard to
that. ’ |

Let's then movc on to Complainant Exhibit No.
4 and Complainaﬁt Exhipbit No. 4 has a billihg date'oﬁ

September 27th, 2003 and it -- under summary of new

| charges, it says from August 25th 2003 to September 24th,

2003 it has new charges of zero and it has a new balance of

$113.98; is that correct, Ms. Robertson?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Now with respect to
PECO Exhibit No. 4 -- I'm sorry, Complainant Exhibit No. 5
which has a billing date of October the 2nd, 2003 and
summary of new charges it states from August 25th, 2003 to
September 24th, 2C03 and it shows new charges as $102.57
and a new balance of $217.55; is that correct,4Ms‘
Robertson?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: And then if we look at
Complainant Exhibit No. 6 or C-6 which is -~ appears to be

the second page of a bill, it represents meter readings,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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actual meter readings from November 21st, 2003 to December

- 23xd, 2003 and under -- and this refers to ~4’first of all,

it refers to a CAP rate and for elsctric charges it shows

- new charges in the amount of $18.87 and then it also shows

- an amount for gas under the CAP rate and the new charges in

the amount of $&14.41; is that correct?’

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. All right. Now you

. basically locoking for some explanation with regard to these

~ charges?

' THE WITNESS: Yes. The $800 -- for December

$833 -~ this is what I'm saying, all these -~ this month --

- that month bill by the time December came I owed them like

$1,100 and something dollars from October to December I'm
owing them --
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. So you want some

explanation with regard to these bills. Okay. Let me at

this time ask, Ms. Lutz, do you have any questions for Ms.

Robertson? _

MS. LUTZ: No, Your Honor, I do not.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. ALl right. What we'll
do -~ you want to add something, Ms. Robertson?

THE WITNESS: They're saying that I haven't
been making no payment, but I haven't seen for January that

I made any payments, but I have a receipt for $100. They

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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said T didn’t make a payment in February.

JUDGE RAINEY: You say ==

THE WITNESS: T know I did because --

JUDGE RAINEY: You say you have receipts?

THE WITNESS: I lost that ~- the $100 -~ the
other in February, I lost that receipt because they kept
making me go down -- they kept making me go through all
this paper and I ehd up losing it. |

JUDGE RAINEY: You say you had it for a
payment for $1007? |

THE WITNESS: Yes, for January.

<cUDGE RAINEY: Foxr January of what year?

THE WITNESS: OF 2004 firom off that bill of
that 1,100 -~ I mean the $1,100 -- what was the balance of
it 11 -~

GUDGE RAINEY: So you're stating that you
made a paymeﬁ: of $100 in January of 20047

THE WITNESS: Uh-huh.

CUDGE RAINEY: But you don't héve a receipt
for that?

THE WITNESS: I got the receipt for that.

JUDGE RBINEY: You have a receipt for that
payment? |

THE WITNESS: Yes, the $100.

JUDGE‘RAINEY: And you say that's not

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 761-7150
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reflected -- PECO has not reflected that payment at all?

THE WITNESS: January they’got ——

JUDGE RAINEY: That payment was never
credited to your account you're saying?

THE WITNESS: No.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. You have a number of
receipts there?

THE WITNESS: There.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. So you have -- are all
of those receipts --

THE WITHNESS: The only one I‘don‘t'have is
February. ;

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. So all the receipts
that you do have there are reéeipts for payment of vour gas
and electric -~ or towards your gas and electric bills
which you're stating that PECO did not credit to your
account?

THE WITHESS: I don't see it.

JUDGE RAINEY: You don't see it. Okay. ALl
right. Maybe what they'll do when they put on testimony,
they'll have an opportunity to point odt any credits to

your account that were made that you may not be able to

‘ gee, but if you want to hand up those receipts?

THE WITNESS: What I'm saying is how you

going to send me a bill for a month, don't even have the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 761-7150
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amount that I'm owing down —- ;
| JUDGE RAINEY: Why don't we do this, do you

believe the receipts that you have represents payments that
you made that PECO never credited to your account; is that
corre¢t?'

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Why don't you hénd up the
receipts. |

THE WITNESS: Just this one. February I
can't find. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Just the one?

THE WITNESS: Yeah, february I can't find.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Just that one receipt
there. Okay. All right. We'll just take another short
recess. I'll make a copy of’this and we'll come back. Off
the record. |

{Whereupon, a short recess was taken.}

(Whereupon, the document was marked‘as

Complainant Exhibit No. 7 for

identification.)

JUDGE RAINEY: Back on the record. A copy of
a document was -- that Ms. Robertéon handed vp was made and
we've marked this as Complainant Exhibit No. 7, C-7 and
this documents represents -- or is a copy of a receipt

which refers to the payment of $100 and it refers to the

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY  (7171761-7150
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company that this amount was paid to and it refers to a
cash payment Lo PECO Energy Company; 1is that correct, Ms.
Robertson? |

THE WITNESS: Yes.

CUDGE RARINEY: Okay. The date on this is
January 30th, 2004. That's the date on the receipt: is
that correct? '

THE WITNESS:  Yes.

<cUDGE RAINEY: 'Qkayi So I just want to be
then clear, Ms. Robertson, with regard to the amount that
you allege that PECO Energy Company did no credit to your

husband's account, so there was an amount you state of $175%

~that was paid -- that you paid in November of 2003 and then

you also state that there was an amount of SBO’that your
husband paid alsc in November of 2003 and then you're
stating as well that there was an amount of $100 that you
paid on January 30th, 2004 that alsc was not éredited te
yo;r account; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Are there any‘other
amounts which you're stating PECO did not credit?

THE WITNESS: No.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.

MR. LANDING: Can I be excused for a minute?

JUDGE RAINEY: VYou want to be excused?

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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MR. LANDING: Yeah, just for a minute.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. You want to take a
brief recess? |

MR. LANDING: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. We'll just téke a brief
recess.

(Whereuvpon, a short recess was takén.)

JUDGE RAINEY: Back on the record. Okay.
We'll then allow you to stand down at least tor the moment,

Ms. Robertson, unless you have any gquestions based on my

. questions, Ms. Lutz?

MS. LUTZ: Your Honor, I do.
CROSS~EXAMINATICN
BY M&. LUTZ:

1 0. Ms. Robertson, if I ¢ould just ask you on the

receipts that you presented. On the receipt that you

| pregsented and we marked as Complainant Exhibit 7, that was

for an amount of $100. You indicated there was also a
payment of $80. Do you have a copy of a receipt for the

$80 payment?

A, No, I lost it.
Q. Okay. And do you know how you paid that?
A. Through a check cashing company up there in Chester

i at Ninth and Kerlin.

0. But you don't have a receipt for the $60?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. 7173 7617150
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A, He gave me the receipt and I put it in my pocketbook
! and when I was going through another prcblem, 1 ended up
losing it. It must of fell in the library. That's where I
think I dropped it at when I was doing copies for somethihg
else for Verizon. |

Q. Okay. Thank you.

MS., LUTZ: Your Honor, I have no fuither
guestions.
| JUDGE RAINEY: Just for classification, Ms.
RCbertson, when you refer to “he,™ you refer to your
husband, Mxr. Landing; is‘that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: We'll allow you to stand down
for the moment then, Ms. Robertson. Dic you have anything
that you wanted to add to the testimecny, Mr. Landing?
| MR. LANDING: No.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. So we will then proceed
to taking testimony from PECO Energy's witness. 'Ms. Lutz,
de you have a witness?

M8. LUTZ: Yes, Your Honoxr. At this time I

would like to call to testify Ms. Renee Tarpley.

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Tarpley, please take the
witness stand. If you raise your right hand I'11 swear you
in.

Whereupon,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717} 761-7150
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RB&EB TARPLEY
“having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
JUDGE RAINEY: Please be seated, provide your
full name and spell your name. |
| THE WITNESS: Renee Tarpley, R~EfN~E~E;
T~A«R~P-L-E~Y. ‘
JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Tarpley, by whom are your
employed? |
THE WITNESS: PECO Energy.
JUDGE RAINEY: What's your business title?
THE WITNESS: Regulatory assessor.

SUDGE RAINEY

3]

What's your business address?

THE WITNESS: 2301 Market Street,
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19101.

|  CUDGE RAINEY: Please proceed, Ms. Lutz.

MS. LUTZ: Thank you, Your Honor. May I
approach with the exhibits?

JUDGE RATINEY: Yes, you may.

Ms. Lutz, before ydu proceed, let's just take
up before I forget and you can be seated, let me just take
kup the complairant's exhibits. Do you have any objection
to the“admission into evidence of Compléinant Exhibits 1
through 772 '

MS. LUTZ: Yourkﬁonor, I have no

objections.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7+7) 7812150 -
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JUDGE RAINEY: They will then be admitted
into evidence and you proceed, Ms. Lutz. |
MS. LUTZ: Thank you.
(Whereupon, the documents marked as -
Complainant Exhibit Nos. 1 through 7 were
received in evidence.)

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY M5. LUTZ:
Q. - Ms. Tarpley, by whom ére you employed?
A. PECO Energy.
Q. How long nave yoﬁ been emplcoyed by PECO?
A, Approximately 20 years.
Q. Again your current title at PECO?
A. Regulatory assessor.
Q. Would ycu generally describe your duties as a

regulatory assessor.

A. i'm responsible for reviewing informal and formal

complaints filed with the Bureau of Consumer Services.

Q. Ms. Tarpley, in the course of your employment, have
you had the opportunity to review and become’familiar with
the account of Mr. Erving Landing?

A. Yes.

0. Thank you. May I refer to the pack of exhibits that

we have distributed. T would like to start with the

document that's marked as PECO Exhibit No. 4. Can you

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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please refer to what has been marked as PECO Exhibit No. 4.

Would you please describe this exhibit.

JUDGE RAINEY: Why don't we make sure that

‘Ms. Robertscn has that. Do you have that document,

Mr. Landing and Ms. Robertson?
MS. ROBERTSON: 1t's on what page, the third?

THE WITNESS: No, in the bottom right-hand

L corner.

(Witness pointing out docvumernt.)
JUDGE RAINEY: You may prceceed, Ms. Lutz.
MS. LUTZ: Thank you, Your Honor.

BY MS. LUTZ:

Q. - Ms. Tarpley, would you please describe PECO Exhibi<x
No. 4.
a. Upon review of the case, I reviewed the records for

Mr. Erving Landing at 1301 Stewart Avenue in Chester and
provided a detailed bill explanation of the inquiry that
was made in the formal complaint.

a. Okay. ©Now if I can direct you specifically through

| this letter. If we can first establish before we go

through the specifics of the letter, Ms. Tarpley. The

services that PECO provides to this customer?

A. Residential, electric and gas heat.
Q. And do they participate in the CAP Discount
Program?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7171 761-7150
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A, Yes, they do.

o. Okay. And could you give the amount of the discount

‘that's applied to their acccunt?

A. A 50 percent discount on‘the~first 500 kilowatt
hours of electrical usage and approximately about 20
percent on the gas usage. |
0. Okay. Now if we could go back specifically to
this =~-

JUDGE RAINEY: I'm sorry, let me just be
¢lear. It was 50 percent on the electric usage --

THE WITNESS: The first 500 kilowatt hours.

JUDGE RAINEY: And you say about 20

. percent -~

THE WITNESS: Approximately like 20 percent
on the gas usage.

JUDGE RAINEY: Thank you. Please proceed,

; Ms Lutz.
‘MS. LUTZ: Thank you.
BY MS., LUTZ:
Q. Ms. Tarpley, when you indicated you provided a

billing explanation to Mr. Landing, could you specifically
review the bullet points addressed in your two-page letter
dated December 16th of 20057

A. According to the complaint, the customer had

concerns about payments not being applied as well also

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY {717} 7617150
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incorrect charges on the bill. So I reviewed the account
from when the bills established as of August 2003 and went
through the billing cycle and if you refer to the third

bullet on this paper on Exhibit Ne. 4, it's indicated that

the initial bill actually with a cost on it of $113.98 was

issued with an estimated gas usage for 17 days with a due

date of October the 1st. It's showing that the electric

‘usage was 593.77 and $14.2% for the gas usage, plus with

the $6 transfer fee, that did amount to $113.38 due by
October the lst.

The bill was delayed originally if we could refer to

 the complainant's exhibit. Alsc we can walk through those

brlls that she received.

JUDGE RAINEY: Can you do that.

THE WITNESS:  Surely.

JUDGE RAINEY: That may be very helpful.
THE WITNESS: If we reference Complainant

Exhibit No. 1, this was the first bill that was issued from

August the 8th to August 25th, 2003 and it did have a total

amount due of zero because the billing was delayed. I% did
have a due on it -- it had an original due date on the bill
of September the 17th, but no charges were indicated
because we questioned the biliing.

CUDGE RAINEY: You questioned the billing

because of?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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THE WITNESS: Of the gas reading.

JUDGE RAINEY: 0Of the reading.

THE WITNESS: Right. Of the reading. And
then what we did -~ we released the bill as of Septenber
the 10th we had released the bill and the charges from

August the 8th of 2003 to August the 25th, 2003 was the

- $.07.98 plus the $6 --

JUDGE RAINEY: Are you now referring tc
Complainant Exhibit No. 37

THE WITNESS: Yes, it was Exhibit No. 3
three. 1It's actually three, but it's the first page of
Exhibit 2 for the complainant. This is all one bill.

- JUDGE RAINEY: All right.

THE WITNESS: And that did have a due date of
October the 1st and also indicated on this bill this is the

meter reading bill which was delayed; It referred tou the

message center down the bottom part of your bill. It's

letting me know that the bill was delayed and this is the

actual bill or the usage from when the service was
initiated up until August the 25th.

BY MS. LUTZ:

Q. Ms. Tarpley, what is the total of that bill due?
34 A $113.98.
| Q. Okay. ~Sd there was only one amount due of $113.98,
correct?

COMMORNWEALTH REPOHY‘CNG COMPANY {7171 7617150
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A, That's correct.
Q. Okay. And then on the next bullet item in this
letter, you're indicating the following month's bill was

delayed due to a questionable gas reading and the bill

reflected the account balance of $113.98?

A Yes, if we refer to Complainant's Exhibit No. 4,

this is representing that particular bill. Again the

. message center is indicating that the bill for the period

let you know what your account balance was which still
remained to be $113.98 with a due date of October the

20th.

32

 August 25th to September 24th has been delayed, but we did

JUDGE RAINEY: Were you still having problems

- with the meter reading?

THE WITNESS: The gas reading.

JUDGE RAINEY: 5till having problems.

THE WITNESS: Right.

JUDGE RAINEY: What was the nature of the
prob.em? |

THE WITNESS: It was estimated it was

- estimating too low, so we wanted to make sure we got an

actual reading on gas.
JUDGE RAINEY: So at this time you didn't
have automated --

THE WITNESS: They had automated, bhut the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. {717} 7617150
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reading was not being transmitted properly the gas. No
problem with the electric, but we still had to issue the
bill with the account balance at the time.
| JUDGE RAINEY: So the gas you were having

some problems with the transmission? |

THE WITNESS: Uh-~huh.

JUDGE RAINEY: So that you needed to actually
get into the property or =-

THE WITNESS: We corrected that problem as
we'll goe going forward. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. All right. Go right

MS. LUTZ: Thank vyou.
BY MS. LUTZ:
0P And the next bullet item, Ms. Tarpley, you're
indicating the bill was released’10/2/03 for $103.57 and
the amount requested by 10/23/03 was $217;55?
A. Yes, that bullet is referencing the Complainant
Exhibit No. 5. We released the bill October the 2nd,
included the past charges of $113.98, then the usage
between August the 25th and September 24th for $103.57
seven. That amount was requested by October 23rd, 2003.
Q. Okay. Now the next Bullet item if you would refer

about the transfer of balance form, please.

‘A, Yes, we received the transfer of balance form from

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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Mr. Erving Landing dated September the 17th, 2003. He was

aucepting responsibility of the final bill for Ms. Robin
Robertson in the amount of $337.43.

Q. Ms. Tarpley, if I can interrupt you there. That the

; company of the actual Transfer of Balance Form, if you

: could please verity, is that what's been marked as PECO

Exhibit No. 27
A. Yes, that is. That is markéd as PECO Exhibit No. 2,
a copy of thét Transfer Balance Form.
0. Okay. If you could give us a moment to get to what
has been marked as PECO Exhibit No. 2. That Transfer
Balance Form. Again could you review that, please.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Let's sure,
Ms. Robertson, you héve that document?

MS. ROBERTSON: Uh-huh.

JUDGE RAINEY: Go right ahedd;
BY M5. LUTZ:
Q. | Ms. Tarpley, could you please describe that exhibit.
A This is akcopy of the -- I have the actual -- you

have coples of the Transfer of Balance Form that was signed

by Mr. Ervinq Landing accepting responsibility for the

final bill for Robin Robertson that previously resided at
1301 Stewart Avenue.
Q. - Okay. BAnd in your letter that bullet point explains

the billing reconciliation on that. Could you please

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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review that bullet point.

p: Yes. First I identified that the amount that was

transferred intro the customer's account from the Transfer

Balance Form, I indicate the usage between September 24th

and October 24th, 2003 being $56.82 and also reference the

past~due amount on the account for the usage of $217.55.

Then a late fee of $5.64 and then the former address debt

| of £337.43. This came to a total of $698.44. That bill

was rendered and the customer received =- it was due date

of November the 18th, 2003 requesting that $698.44.

Q. Okay. So, Ms. Tarpley, what you're saying is when

the complainant assumed the accouﬁt from the daughter, they
believed the amount was $337.43 and the amount of the
accéunt that they assumed was ac:ually‘the amount of
$688.44; is that correct?

A. The amount from their daughter is $337.43.  The

other charges are after Mr. Landing accepted responsibility

" as$ him being the listed rate payer.

0. Okay. But that is for the other property address,
| correct? |

A. That is for Stewart Street.

Q. Ckay.
AL And A correction to the 6%8 is also including the

$81 deposirt that was requested.

Q. Okay.

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (7317} 761-715§0
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JUDGE RAINEY: Let's just be clear. This is
all at the same address?
THE WITNESS: Yes, it is.

MS. ROBERTSON: You know what, I'm going to

' be honest with you, we got three 1301s where I live -~

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Why dorn't we do this.
Why don't you if you can maybe jolt down your gquestions or
hold your questions. We'll give you an opportunity to ask
questions of Ms. Tarpley, but right now we're just taking
testimony from Ms. Tarpley. ’So I had a question of Ms.
Tarpiey. This is all thé same address: is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Bccording %o our records, yes,
it 1s 1301 Stewart Avenue.

| JUDGE RAINEY: All right. 30 at one time the

account were -- gas and electric accounts‘were in the name
sf'their'daughter? |

THE WITNESS: That's correct, Your Honor"

JUDGE RAINEY: ALl right. Okay. So that --
however now it refers to former address debt. Is that
zeally‘w~~1 mean, because we're talking -- this all at the
same address, right? This is allleQl Stewart Street,
Chester, Pennsylvania.

THE WITNESS: Right. But it's the former
address of Ms. Robertson that was transferred in based on

the Transfer Balance Form.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7171 761.7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. So this is just former
address, that is just referring to the debt or the final
bill that was issued to Robin Robertson; is that correct?

| THE WITNESS: That's correct.

JUDGE RAINEY: All right. Okay. And so --

i and now then these other charges you're stating that appear
on PECO Exhibit Neo. 4 that particular bullet that yvou were

 reading in the middle of the page, those were actually

charges that accumulated and -- were accumulated while
Mr. Landing was the rate payer of record; is that correct?
THE WITNESS: That's correct.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. All right. Go right

ahead.

MS. LOUTZ: Thank you, Ms. Tarpley.
BY MS. LUTZ: |
Q. 50 again to reiterate»the amount of 698.44 includes

the daughter's final account balance of 337.43 for this
same address and it includes unpaid charges and new usage
charges that were incurred for this same address, the 1301

Stewart Avenue Street which was in Mr. Lahding‘s, correct?

o That's correct.

g. Thank you. Can we review -- go down that letter
your next bullet point, Ms. Tarpley.
A. 1 reviewed the account tor Ms. Robertson and there

was concern about the payments on the account and so I

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPARNY (717, 7617150
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verified that the last payment that was posted to this
account before it was transferred was $142 and on July lst,
2003. o

Q. Okay.

A, Then there was a guestion about $175 payment that

was made on the account that was supposedly not posted and

we verified that was posted to the account on November

13th, 2003. |
Q. Now, Ms. Tarpley, the payment of $175 was posted to

Mr. Landing's account on November 13th of 2003; is that

correct
A That's correct.

0. Okay‘ Now could you explain the next bullét point.
A, There was also a concern about a bill for well over

$800 that was rendered to the customer and we can reference
Complainant Exhibit No. 6 and yes the customer did receive
an estimated billing based ~- gas billing again. This is
again in reference to the gas bill for the usage from
November 21lst, 2003 to December 23rd 2903. We obtained the

actual readings and we adjusted the bill.

Q. Okay.

A, And we did cancel out that bill the following
month.

0. You canceled out the bill for what amount?

A. The canceled out the bill for $833.28.

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-715D
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Q. Okay. That was canceled -~
A Yes, 1t was.
Q. - Okay. And could you continue with the bullet items

on this letter.

A. I also indicated that Zrom thereafter the bills were
based on actual meter readings and at the time of this
letter, I gave the current account balance and what it
reflected was uﬁpaid consumption charges and I also

indicated that if there were payments that were not

credited to the account, that we would need proof of

payment tokreally investigate thé customer's concern and I
also indicated that they were on a CAP Rate Program and
provide a brief explanation of what the discount is and at
that time,‘the discount for the gas was approximately‘40
percent and it was adjusted. ’

Q. Okay. And then, Ms. Tarpley, in your letter you
indicated that if there were any proois of payments, that
youyoffered to investigate those. Did the'Landiﬁgs provide
any proof of payments to you to investigate?

A. I diad not receive any proof of payment.

Q. Okay. You also offered to discuss this matter and

that they should contact you. Did they contact you

~according to this letter?

B, I did speak with Ms. Landing -- I'm sorry, Ms.

Robertson and attempted to explain our position and the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (71712 781-7150
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findings that we did based on the inquiries_in~our
complaint and she directed me that they may have some sort

of representative =~ I mean, representation so that was the

- end of our conversation.

Q. Okay. Ms. Tarpley, if we could go back to now what
has been marked as PECO Exhibit No. 1, the account
statement.
a. Yes.

M8. LUTZ: That's the first page of the
document, Mr. Landing. |
BY MS. LUTZ

Q. - On the account statement, could you please review

‘the fixst’page specifically the periods marked 8/25/03 well
PECO Exhibat 1, Page 1, if you get at the top of it, August

25th, 2003, there was a 17-day bill issue. TIf you look at
the cblumns at the top, it has bill period, the number of
days, the meter reading and type, the usage for that
.billindyperibd, the aaily average use. It will have the
amount of the revenue and any indication that the customer
is on the budget billing payment or their agreement,
supplier charges if they have an alternate supplier, any
sales tax the account warranted, the amount requested which
would reflect past bills also as well as current charges,
the due date of the bill, any late charges that have been

assessed on the billing period. The payment column is

COMMONWEALTH REPOMTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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reserved for any payments actually made or any sort of

adjustments that are made on the account within the billing

period, the date is received or action took place on the

account, the balance reflects the overall balance on the

account and the comments area is reserved for any sort of

bill explanations that's required.

Q. Thank you. In the bill periods marked 08/25/03,
there are actually two rows for that same billing period.
Could you again explain that. |

A. Yeé, usually when you see two rows like this, the
top row always reflects the electric usége. The bottom row
is always reflected for the second rate. In this case it's
a gas heat account. Alsc it gives you whatever the meter
reading is for that particular rate and then the ievenues
and <he usage attached to it'respectively.

Q. Okay. Could you explain to us why the bill period‘

8/25/03 is noted twice on this account statement.

A. Yes. We had a guestion in reference to the readings

that we obtained from the initial bill. 50 we sent out the
bill and it did have a zero balance as ybu know was
verified from the complainant's exhibits and then the
following ~- we released the bill and we billed the gas
usage on an estimated reading and it reflected $113.98
which again was for the usage, plus a $6 transfer fee which

is explained in the comments area.

COMMQN\NEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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Q. | Okay. Could you review the next biil period marked
092403, |

A, Upon regular reédinq date Septembar 24th, 2003,
agaih because we did not have -- we still had questions

about the gas usage, we did issue the bill but we did not
indicate the usage because again we had questions abeout it,
but we did carry over the account balance of $113.98 with a

due date of October the 20th.

Q. Were there any new charges on that billing period?
A, There was no new charges yet.
0. So the §113.98 you're indicating is the balance from

the previous account?

A, Yes, for the usage from August the 8th to August

25th, 2003.

Q. Okay. If you could now explain the next bill period
marked 092403.

A, Yes, we released the bill Cctober the 2nd and then
we billed the customer $73.07 is for the gas -- the

electric usage and $30.50 for the gas usage and we added

' the $113.98 to that amount and it amounted to $217.55 due

by October 23rd.

Q. So that bill reflected the unpaid balance of $113.88
plus the new charges; is that correct?

A.’ That's correct.

Q. Okay. Now in the next bill pericd marked 10/24/03,

COMMONWEALTH REFPORTING COMPANY {717} 781-7150
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there is under the payment section a number marked in bold.
Could you explain that, please.

A. Yes, I wanted to highlight the amount that was
transferred to the account due to the transfer of balance

signed by Mr. Exving Landing. The $337.43 that shows %hat

the amount was then added on the account.

JUDGE PRAINEY: Let me be clear on something

because you refer to a transfer to his account. Were

there -- dic both Robin Robertson as well as Mr. Landing
have simultaneous accounts with regard to this property?

TH

3

WITNESS: No.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. So in 1ooking'aﬁ PECO
Exhibit No. 1, Mr. Robertson first -- Mr. Landing first
becane responsible for usage starting with the bill period
beginning April 23rd, 2003 and this was as a r§sult of his

assuming responsibility for that account after their

daughter Robin Robertson had moved; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Right. He accepted

| responsibility August the 8th, 2003. From then on he had

it in his name.

JUDGE RAINEY: In his name. Okay. So that's
when he first made application for the account to be placed
in his name? |

THE WITNESS: Uh-huh.

JUDGE RAINEY: But it wasn't until later that

COMMUNWEALTH REPORTING CUOMPANY - (717} 761.-7150
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he had resumed responsibility for the final account balance
of Rokin Robertson?

THE WITNESS: ©No, actually we sent out the
same day that he requested service, Septembér the 8th. We

didn't receive it back until September 17th and then we

placed it on the account -=

JUDGE RARINEY: But you stated he actually
made application on August the Bth?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

CUDGE RAiNEY§ Okay. All right. Go right
ahead, Ms. Landing.

MS. LUTZ: Thank you.

CBY MS, LUTZ:

0. Ms. Tarpley, if I can refer you to the next row
which is marked bill period 11/21/03. Could you please
review the payment that was made at that time.

A. During that billing period, we did receive a payment
for $175 dated -+~ posted November 13th, 2003.

Q. Okay. And according to Mrs. Robertson's testimony
this morning, she indicated that one of the disputed
payments that was not posted was a payment in November of
2003 for $175. Would this accoﬁnt statement reflect that
the payment of $175 in November of '63 was in fact credited
to her account?

&, Yes.

COMMUNWEALTH REPOATING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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0. So this is where it indicates that the $175 was

posted to the account?
A. Tha*'s correct.

0. Okay. And‘then on the balancé column after that's

- deducted, that's the outstanding balance; is that

correct?
A. That is correct. |

Q. Okay. Now, Ms. Tarpley,'if I can direct you down to
the very bottom of Page 1. There is ~- this is marked as

12/23/03. Could you explain the paymént note in that

- sectaion.

A. We canceled the box ~- excuse me, deposit requested

- of $81 as of December lst, 2003. That's what that's

indicating.

Q. Okay. Ms. Tarpley, if I can direct you to Page 2 of

5 of this exhibit where the bill period 12/23/03. Could

you please review that including the payment.

A. That's not’actually a payment. We canceled the bill
of‘$833.28 which represents November 21st, 2003 to Decerber
23rd, 2003 once we obtained the actual gas reading. So we

cancéled out that bill that we had issued for the gas'usage

of $814.41 in addition to the electric usage of $18.87. We

released the bill and there was nc change in the electric

uses, so if you look at the fifth column on 12/23, you see

we still are charging the 18.87 for the electric,-we

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY - (717) 781-7150
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1l adjuster and billed the gas on the actual reading for

20 $122.62.

35 Q. Okay. So where it's marked payment, again I want to
4 || reiterate that. You're indicating this was a bill

51l cancelation. It wasn't a new charge to the customer,

bl correct?

Ty Al It was not a new charge. We canceled out the gas

8 | usage from November 21st to December 23rd and rebilled it

91 for $122.62.

101 Q. And would that have been deducted from the balance,

I the running balance at that time?

12§ Al Yes.
wll 0. Okay. If I could direct you specifically to --
4 JUDGE RAINEY: Before you do that, let me

15 | just be clear with regard to what transpired here. With
16 || regard to the bill period of Decenber 23rd, 2003, you're
17 || saying that the correct amount that were billed was the
18 || $18.87 for electric service, plus the $122.62 for gas

19 || service and you stated that you believe that you have the

20 || correct then readings for gas at that particular time?

21 | THE WITNESS: Yes.
22k , JUDGE RAINEY: And then that's reflected --
93 | those two amounts then are reflected ~- those two amounts

24 | total $141.49?

95 | | THE WITNESS: Yes.

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY {717} 781-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. &All right. Where is

that then in terms of reflected on PECO Exhibit Wo. 1, Page

2?

THE, WITNESS: Where is what, I'm sorry?

JUDGE RAINEY: The $141.49 in terms of either
an amount -- I see the amount requested‘here states
$156.49. |

THE WITNESS: Right. The customer was placed

wn the agreement for 515 plus the current bill, so it's

- the $140 -~ when you issue that first bill -- they were

. placed on the agreement when we issued the first $814 bill

with the gas bill on it. With the estimated gas charges.
So wheh you issue another billing, when you‘re correcting
your billing, if you already billed that installment amount
which is the $15, you don't bill it again on ydur revised
bill. So you have the actual -- that line is showing the
$141.49 was the revenue for the gas and the electric and
the $15 installment amount. - So they owe just the $156.49
that was requested because the agreement, but the overall
balance was still $665.68. |

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. All right. So the

anount requested then represented the $141. 49 which was

I the tetal of the electric as well as the gas bills that

PECO was comfortable with the gas bill at that particular

gas reading at that time.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMFPANY (7171 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: That it calcuiated to that
$122.62 amount ard so then added to that the $15 which was
the agreement, the Cap Rate Agreement?

THE WITNESS: Just an agreement.

JUDGE RAINEY: Just an agreement at that

point in time. All right. BAnd there was an cutstanding

| balance of $509.197?

THE WITNESS: That's the unbilled agreement

- amount.
JUDGE RARINEY: The unbilled agreement?
THE WITNESS: Right.
M5. ROBERTSON: Excuse me?
JUDGE RAINEY: You'll have an opportunity to
ask =~ |

MS. ROBERTSON: Parking.

JUDGE‘RAXNEY: Oh, I see you need to feed -~

MS. ROBERTSON: Because it's two hours.

CUDGE RAINEY: Certainly we doh‘t want you to
get a ticket. Why don’'t we go off thebrecord for a moment;

(Ms. Robertson leaving courtroom)

{(Whereupon, a short recess was taken.;

JUDGE RAINEY: Why don't we go back on the

record. IL'm sorry, was there an cutstanding question?

THE WITNESS: No.

COMMONWEALTH REPORATING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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JUDGE RAINEY: Go ahkead, Ms. Lutz.

MS. LUTZ: Thank you, Your Honor.
BY MS8. LUTZ:
Q. Ms. Tarpley, I believe that was the general billed
period that was questioned by the complainant this morning.
I want to refer you to what has been marked as Complainant

Exhibit No. 7.

A, Yes.
0. That was a paymenl nade by the customer of $1007
A, Yes.
Q. Could you please tell us when that payment was

actually made at the payment posting site that they made
that paymrent. ‘

A. - Accordirng to the receipt it was made Jahuary the
30th, 2004 at approximately 3:16 p.m. |

Q. Ckay. ‘Now'when would that payment have been posted

I on PECO's account?

A, It would have been posted within two to three
business days.
Q. Okay. Would you tell us on the account statement if

that payment is recorded?

A. We did receive a payment February the 3rd, 2004 for
$100. | |
Q.  Okay. So that would be the disputed payment made

January 30th at the time that's noted or. there?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPBANY (717 761-7150
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A, Based on the receipt and the timing of the receipt
and looking at the records as far as the calendar days;

that's most likely the payment February 3rd, 2004. That's

i when it's posted.

Q. Right. Okay. 5o if they go into akpayment center,

you're indicating that it takes two to three business days
to actually be reflected on their account statement?

A. “hat's correct.

o. Okay. Sou this payment is verified for what page of
the account statement again?

A. | Page ? of the account statement.

Q. Okay. And specifically where is it noted on that

account statement?

A. You look at the billing period for February 24th,

2004 and over to the payment column, so it indicates

between January the 26th and Fébruary the 24th, we did
receive a payment of $100 and it posted February the 3rd,
2004. |

0. Okay. And was’that payment bf $100 deducted from
the account balance? |

A, Yes.

Q. Okay. Ms. Tarpley, if I can refer you to Page 4 of

5 of PECO Exhibizt No. 1, could you please tell us when the

last payment was made on this account and how much?

A, Last payment received was posted Marchythe 7th for

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY | (717) 761-7150
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$102. March 7th, 2006 for $102.

Q. What is the current account balance on this
account?

A, - $1,696.64.

Q. Ms. Tarpley, if I can now refer you to PECO Exhibit

No. 2 we have reviewed. PECO Exhibit No. 3. Can 1 direct
ycu to what's been marked as PECO Exhibit No. 3. Would you
piease describe this exhibit.

A, This is a copy of the closing’report for the

informal complaint that was filed March 2nd, 2004 at BCS

- No. 1601471. It detailed the results of our investigation

and communicated to the customer by Bureau of Consumer
Services and it states that according to the company
records con October the 8th, 2003, a Transfer of Balance

Form was received regarding the balance of the account

1 $334.51. This balance was transferred to Erving R.

Landing's account from Robin Robertson's account, the

current rate payer's daughter. That according to company

records, a representative spoke with Mr. Landing confirming

the transfer of balance is correct.

That according to company records on November the

‘4th, 2003, Mrs. Landing telephoned to complain about the

billing for the account. That according to company
records, the customer indicated the company billed her

twice for the month of August. That according to company

COMMONWEALTH REPOHING COMPANY {717 761.7150
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records, the customer stated she requested service in
September when Lhe account was removed from her daughter's
name. That according to company reccrds, information was
provided confirming that service was transferred to her
husband's name as of August the 8th, 2003. That according
to'compény records, the customer is informed that no
payments have been made toward the account.

That according to company records, Mrs; Landing

stated she made payments on the dccount when it wasg still

- in her daughter's name. That according to company records,

information was provided confirming no payments on the

account under Erving Landing's name. That according to

company record, the billing statement was issued to the

customer Lo review usage and payment history and that

according to ccmpany records on January 16th, 2004, a
letter was issued requesting the customer to contact the
company regarding the investigation concerning the gas
usage.

That acccrdlng to company records, review of the

account was confirmed that the readlng on October 4th --

- excuse me, Octeber 24th, 2003 was 1649. The estimated

reading on November 21st, 2003 was 0825. The actual
reading November 21st, 2003 was 711718. That caused the
next bill from November 21st, 2003 to December 23rd,

actually it should be 2003, but it indicates 2004 to

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7681.7150
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reflect the incorrect usage of 1,042 CCS totaling the
814.41, but according to company records, the previous bill
was canceled and rebilled on a correct usage.

Q‘ ‘Thank you. Now, Ms. Tarpley, could I please refer
you to what has been marked as PECO Exhabit No. 5. Would
yéu please describe this exhibit.

A. PECO Exhibit 5 after the cunversation with

Mrs. Landing, she requested additiOnal information so a
letter was prepared December the 30th, 2005 and I prepared
the account statement for the daughter's account from the
period September 2002 to when it was final August the 8th,
2003 to vérify what the final Bill balance was of $337.43.
Q. Okay. Does this exhibit include the account
statement that you sent for.Méf Robin Robértson‘s

account? | |

A. Yes, it did.

Q. And could you ﬁe;l us what was the final account

balance that was transferred o Mr. Erving Landing's

account?
A. That amount was $337.43.
Q. »where is that reflected on this account statement?
{ A, It's marked 3 of 3 and it's the last row, the fourth

column from your right.
Q. Trhat was the amount that you indicated was on the

account statement referred to earlier in your testimony,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7171 7617150
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correct?
A, That's correct.
0. Okay. Ms. Tarpley, what is PECO's final position

relétive to this account?

A. Qur position is that the bill is correct as rendered
and the customer is responsible for the formal address
debit ﬁhat was placed on the account per their request. At
this time, we would like the custemer to continue on the
CAP Rate Program as well as the agreement that was rendered
at a $i0 installment amount pius the budget until the
unpaxd balance is eliminated.

Q. Thank you.

MS. LUTZ: Your Henor, I have no further
questions for Ms. Tarpley.

CUDGE RAINEY: Let me just follow up with a
couple questions. Ms. Tarpley, with regard ﬁa the
agreement that you referred to. When was the agreement --
and it's a payment agreement that you're referring to?

THE WITNESS: Yes, they're reinstated in CAP

. rale program September the 20th, 2005 and at that time we

e ——

granted them another payment arrangement for a $10
installment amount plus budget billing.

JUDGE RAINEY: When you say $10, that's $10
toward their arrears?

THE WITNESS: $10 toward the arrears, yes,

COMMONWEALTH REPOATING COMPANY (717: 761-7150
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Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: And the budget amount

presently is?

THE WITNESS: The budget amount presently is
$116.

JUDGE RAINEY: There was previously a payment
agreement that required a $15 arrearage?

THE WITNESS: Yes, that wag of 1ssue back in

December 2003 at $15 plus the current bill,

JUDGE RAINEY: And Mr. Landing was enrolled
in the CAP Rate Program at that time?
THE WITNESS: Septembexr 2005.

JUDGE RAINEY: That was the first time they

THE WITNESS: That's not the first time.

They actually had advantage of the CAP rate when that

balance was transferred over because at Ms. Robertson's

‘account, she was on the CAP Rate Program and when we

transferred the balance, that rate also went into that
account.

JUDGB‘RAINEY: Okay. Then that acccunt == s0
that at the inception of service and Mr. Landing's name, he
had benefit of the CAP Rate Program?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE RARINEY: Okay. So was from the period

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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tire before you ==

THE WITNESS: That‘went up until ~- according
tc/cur.records, the customer had the advantage and then
when théy got the actual information based on their income,
that's when it reinstated at September 2005. So 1 would
came cff around it looks like to me —-- they never came off,
we just transitioned and correctéd our records to make sure
it reflected his income.

; JUDGE RAINEY: Do you have ahy record of the

alleged payment of $80 in chember of 20032

THE WITNESS: No, I looked on -- as well I
pulled the records for both accounts and I didn’'t have the
$80 payment and I did explain to Ms. Robertson to submit
the information, I'll gladly investigate when we conversed
in December. ‘

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Landing, do you have any
questions for Ms. Tarpley? | |

'MR.-LANDING:’ I'm in the dark.

JUDGE RAINEY: And your Qife'went to feed the
meter.

MR. LANDING: Where she parked there was
ﬁwc~hourkparking on the street down here. I'm in thekdark
about this. How do you get our gas readings; they juét

estimate it or somebody come ocut and read them?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY -~ (717} 7817150
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cUDGE RAINEY: You can ask Ms. Tarpley that
question. ’

THE WITNESS: We have automatic meter reading
devices where it's electronically transmitted to the

system, so we don't have anyone come out to the property

and read the meter any longer.

CUDGE RAINEY: The $814.41 as I understand

- it, Ms. Tarpley, was associated with a problem reading the

gas meter?
THE WITNESS: Right. With the estimated
readings that -~- right. Estimated readings in the

beginning. We were getting the actual readings, but they

i were questiocnable, so we just rendered a bill and when we

verified that the actual readings that we were getting were

, actually his usage, we adjusted the bill. We canceled out

the bill and took it from there. From that point on his
pattern of usage was showing that it was very consistent.
That's why i emphasis that it's actual readings moving
forﬁard.

JUDGE RAINEY: The nature of the correction
that was made because of the problems that PECO was having
w.th the actuél reads that it was receiving with regards %o
gag, what exactly did PECO do to then become comfortable
with the actual readings?

THE WITNESS: We verified that that was the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 781-7150
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actual reading. We had somebody actually vefify. That was
the actual physiéal reading ¢of the gas meter and then we
went forward with the last reading and got December 23rd
and we adjusted the billing from there.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. I guess that’s what I'm
gquestioning about. When yoﬁ say you adjusted the biliing,
you adjusﬁed the billing downward frombthe 800 and -- the
$814.41, right, you adjusted it down --

THE WITNESS: Yes, to 122.82. That 814.41
was actually based on an estimated reading, a low éstimated
reading to an actual ieading‘ That's why it was 1042’CCS.
But when we verified the actual reading correct, we
adjusted from én actual to an actual. That's why the usage
is only 149 CCS. So we canceled out that large bill and
based it on actual and that's why it was only $122.62.

JUDGE RAINEY: So your’estimated reading

actually you're stating -- I'm not clear. Are you saying

| that the estimated reading was an overestimated or an under

esﬁimation?

THE WITNESS: The estimated reading appeared
to be like it was underestimated somewhat becauée we're
getting -~ we estimated -- these are estimations at liké
2.4 or .5 or something like that. But we thought given the
customer the benefit of the doubt and he wasn't quiteylnto

his heating season, we estimated low as if he was in

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717} 761-7150
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nonheatirg and then when we got the actual reading, we saw
this is actually what he's using from actual to actual.
That's when we issued that next bill. That bill of

Decembex 23rd. So if you look at the bill prior to that --

| November 21st, 2003, we estimated the gas usage at 825

based on the reading of 825. fThe'reading of 825 to 1867 is

warranted ~- it states from -- they took it from that

estimate to the actual reading and they said this is 1,042

CCS, but we kept verifying that this is his actual gas

reading. It was confirmed, so then we canceled it out and

~we billed the customer from the actual 1718 to the 1867.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. So it was just that

$814.41, the bill resulted from you're having taken a low

 estimate and then you went to a much higher actual reading

“and so -~ but you're saying that you then canceled out that

low estimation?
THE WITNESS: Right.
JUDGE RAINEY:  Okay. To get to a reading

which resulted in a gas bill of $122.62 as opposed to a gas

' bill of $814.41?

THE WITNESS: That's correct. That's exactly
what happened with the bill.

JUDGE RAINEY: in getting to the $122 bill
which represented a reading of 1867, 1 see you just used

that ~- did you in correcting that bill use a -- at all use

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717; 761-7150
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a starting bill from‘Névember 21st, 20037

THE WITNESS: The prior one Your Honor where
it says the November 21st -- the first time we got the
actual reading 1718. Onvthe first page of the thifd column
from the bottom —- see we thought that reading was wrong.

JUDGE RAINEY: But it actually turned out to
be righc?

THE WITNESS: Yes, it actually turned out to
be correct,

JUDGE RAINEY: Just note for the record that
Ms. Robertson is back. Ms. Robertson, I know you didn't
have the benefit all of the £e3ponses of Ms.kTarpley, but
did you have any questions for her? | ;

MS. ROBERTSON: Yeah. If‘she's saying they
tock cut the money for -~ tha: they took out that $800 and
why is this bill in January -- I meah, well she -- it's
étill saying I owe $337. I dor't see where the 8175 even
touched it.

JUDGE RAINEY: You mean in terms where that
adjustment was made for your payment?

MS. ROBERTSON: January should show --

JUDGE RAINEY: Actaally --

M$S. ROBERTSON: January and none of my bills
have showed -- |

JUDGE RAINEY: Actuelly, I think -- why don't

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 781-7150
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you do this and you can do this fair quickly, Ms. Tarpley.

If you can go back over PECO Exhibit No. 1 and show where

the reflected payments were made where there was a credit

for the payments of the $175 and the $100 that Ms.
Robertson stated that were made with regard to Mr.
Landing's account.

MS. ROBERTSON: Can I ask a guestion first
before she answer this?

JUDGE RAINEY? Let her answer this question
first. 850 we won't be too confused. Will you do that, Ms.
Tarpley. You've done that before, but why don‘t you go
over it real guickly.

THE WITNESS: 1f you refesr to the first page
of EXhibit No. l,yin the third row under the payment column
$175 was posted November 13th, 2003. That reduced the
balance to $529.987?

JUDGE RAINEY: Do you see that?

MS. ROBERTSON: Okay.

JUDGE RAINEY: Do you see that?

MS5. ROBERTSON: Yes, I do.

cUDGE PRAINEY: Okay. Then $100.

THE WITNESS: The $100 payment according to
the receipt provided was made after three o'clock on
January the 30th and it was posted to the account February

the 3rd, 2004.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 781.7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. It's your testimony
that you have no record of the $80 payment?

THE WITNESS: There's no record of an $80
payment.

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Robertson stated that was
made on November --

THE WITNESS: Well she said -~

JUDGE RAINEY: Let me finish my question.
The court reporter can only take down one person at a time.
That Ms. Robertson stated that was made in November of
2063, you're stating, Ms. Tarpley, the $80 that she had
stated, PECO had no record of that payment?

THE WITNESS: No record of that.

JUDGE’RAINEY: What's your follow-up
gquestion, Ms. Robertson? |

MS. ROBERTSON: Well why do the Better
Business got a record of it what they sent us. The $80 is
on there from Better Buréau'Business;

 JUDGE RAINEY: T don't know what you're

reading from. That's another document? Can I see that
document. I don't have that document.

{Ms. RObertéon handing judge doCument.)

JUDGE RAINEY: This is’a document that's
dated August the 8th 2005. Do you this, Ms. Lutz?

M5. LUTZ: Yes, I do, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY -~ {7171 761-7150
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JUDGE RAINEY: I'm just looking at it., It

| has the same BCS number as what has been marked as PECO

Exhibit No. 3. It comes in a different form and it has an
August 8th, 2005 date on this.
MS. ROBERTSON: The first one =-

JUDGE RAINEY: Why don't we do this. This is

. another document you're referring to that I don't have a

copy of it. I don't know that it states the same things
that has appeared on PECO Exhibit No. 3. Let me make a
very quick copy of this and I'll come back. Is there‘any
other documents that you want to refer to.
| MS. ROBERTSON: This is the rest of it.
JUDGE RAINEY: What is that? Why don't you
bring that up. Okay. This is just notification of your
intent to appeal the BCS Decision, so I don't really need
that document. Let me just very quickly make a copy of
this document.
(Whereupon, the document was marked as
Complainant Exhibit No. § for
identification{)
JUDGE RAINEY: The document that Ms.
Robertson handed us was a copy for everyone and was marked
as Ccmplainant Exhibit No. 8 and before we took that brief
recess, Ms. Robertson, you were referring to this document?

MS. ROBERTSON: Yes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7681-7160
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JUDGE RAINEY: And let's qust state for the
record that this is a Bureau of Consumer Servicés Decision
with a date of August the 86th, 2305 on it and exactly what
was it that you were referring to; Ms. Robertson?

MS. ROBERTSON: ~She said the $80 was never -~
was not counted because they never got it. He gave me the
receipt. I had it, I just lost it.

JUDGE RAINEY: Specifically with fegard to
this document, were you referring then to the second:page
ot this document?

| JUDGE RAINEY: Under findings?
MS. ROBERTSON: Yes.

JUDGE RAINEY: These are the findings and

i where it states at No. 3 that according to company records,

Mrs. Landing's payments of $17C and $80 were made towards
the account; is that what you're referxing to? ’
MS. ROBERTSON: Yes.
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Let's get a response
then from Ms. Tarpley with regard to thét.
| THE WITNESS: Your Honor, that information is
incorrect. We never indicated that even when we responded
to the Bureau of Consumer Service at the informal level
that those payments werc made.

JUDGE RAINEY: HNow I note that this document

~doesn't appear to refer to the $100 payment that you stated

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {7173 78%1-7150
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Ms. Tarpley that the company's records do reflect having

been made; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE RBINEY: Do you have any additional
questions, Ms. Robertson?
MS. ROBERTSON: No. |
 JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. All right. Let's take
care of this document. Ms. Lutz, any objection to the '
admission into evidence of Complainant’s Exhibit No. 8?
MS. LUTZ: No, Your Honor.
{(Whereupon, the'document4marked as
Complainant Exhibiﬁ No. 8 was received in
evidence. }
JUDGE RAINEY: You have redirect?
MS. LUTZ: Yes, Your Honor.
JUDGE RAINEY:  Go ahead.
BY MS. LUTZ;
Q. - Ms. Tarpley, would you explain to us exactly how the
Bureau of Consumer Services gets the data that they input

into this particular statement that said, "According to the

- records -- according to company records, the payments of

‘$170 and 580 were made towards the account.” Where did

that information come from?
a. - That information apparently was from the

interpretation by the customer because our final position

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ({717 761-7150
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did not indicate that those payments were made.

Q. Okay. So when an informal complaint is made, does

the company actually submit some kind of records to the BCS
on the company's final position?

A. Yes, we actually submit recordskof our inveszigation
to the Bureau of Consumer Servides and they review the

information and then make their decision.

Q. Okay. Did you review those records prior te today's
 hearing?
AL Yes, 1 did.

Q. And are you verifying that the bompany has a record

that it submitted to the BCS that the payments of $170 and
$80 were not made to the accompany? | |

A. Yes, I did. I did review that they were not made.
0. So this statement made in this Decision appears to

be some kind of clerical or typographical error?

AL It appeaxs to be so.

0. Okay.

MS. LUTZ: Your Honor, I would ask if you

~ would like the company to submit as a late filed exhibit,

the final position to the BCS which seems to be in

opposition to this statement, we would be willing to dn

0.
JUDGE RAINEY: Is this the compaﬁy's response

to this BCS Decision?

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7180




FORMT

10

11

12 |

13

4
15

16 {

y

18

20

21

22

23

24 1

25

14

67

MS. LUTZ: That's correct. That indicated

they did not make those payments which in here théy‘re

- 8aying according to company records, they did make the

payménts which we believe is a clerical typographical
error. | |

JUDGE RAINEY: That would be fine. If you
wart to submit that. That would be then PECO late filed
Exhibit No. -- |

MS. LOTZ: t would be No. 6.

JUDGE RAINEY: No. 6. BAnd we would ask that
that be submitted within five days from today.

MS. LUTZ: Thank you, Your Honor. And I have
no further questions for, Ms. Tarpley.

JUDGE RAINEY: We would ask that that late
filed exhibit also be filed with the secretary of the
conmission.

MS. LUTZ: Yes, Yéur Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY§ Did you have any questions
based on ~-

MS. ROBERTSON: I didn't give them that

information because how I krow how much usage. I didn't

- give that information to them. I don't know our usage.

JUDGE RAINEY: Did you have any further
gquestions? |

'MS. ROBERTSON: No, that's it.

COMMONWEALTH REPORYTING COMPANY - (717) 7617150
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JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. A1l right. At this
tlmé then -~ you have some exhibits, Ms. Lutz, that/have
not been moved.

| M5. LUTZ: Yes, Your Honor, at this time\I‘
would like to admit PECO Exhibits 1 through 5 into the
record. ‘ |

JUDGE RAINEY: So admitted into evidence.

(Whereupon, the documents marked as PECO

Exhibit Nos. 1 Lhrbugh S were réceived in
evidence.)

SJUDGE RAINEY: And we anticipate theﬁ also
admitting into evidence PECO late filed Exhibit No. 6. Mr.

Landing, Ms. Robertson, you'll have then seven days from

- the date you received PECO late filed Exhibit No. 6 to

write to me with regard to any objections to that document,
otherwise we will admit that document into evidence in this
case as well. 8o in that case then; Ms. Lutz, why don't

you just submit that document to me and if it's admitted,

| then we will make sure that secretary gets that document.

MS. ROBERTSON: What document is this?

JUDGE RAINEY: They're going to filing a
what's going to be marked as PECO late filed Exhibit No. 6
which is going to be their correction of the Bureau of
Consumer Services Decision which was marked as Complainant

Exhibit No. 8 and specifically that second page where it

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7171 761-7150
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says the findings of the Bureau of Consumer Services that
was referred to, they're stating they sentksométhing to BCS
correcting that particular statement. All right.

If there is nothing further to be taken up
here this morning, I would like to thank the parties and

the witness for appearing. I will be rendering a written

decision with regard to this case and then if there is

nothing further, then this hearing is adjourned. Thank
you.
MS. LUTZ: Thank you.
MR~ LANDING: Thank you, Your Horor.
'Witness excused.)
{Whezeupon, at 3:01 p.n., the hearing was

adjourned.)

COMMONWEALTH REPOKRTING COMPANY (7171 761-7150
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CERTIIEZEICATLE

I hereby certify, as the stenographic
reporter, that the foregeoing proceedings were téken
stenographically by me, and thereafter :éduced to
typewriting by me or under my direction; and that this

transcript is a true and accurate record to the best of my

ability.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC.
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= PECO.

PECTY an Exelon Commpany Telephane 215,841 40060 , R E C E f V E D An Exelon Cornpany
Cystamer Daevig pContey WWW BXCOTINIRICTE .

3o Mokt bireet Ny

P15 Box 8699 | 006 APR 12 A 9: 47

Phidadelphi, PA 19v01 8609

'.t\ EN‘L)’~

SELRITRY'S TUREAU

| September 8, 2003

. ErvingLanding "~ -
Chostar Pa 190132637 DOCUMENT
RE: 1301 Stewart Av FOLDER

Chester Pa 19013-2637

TRANSFER OF BALANCE FORM

We have talked with you and have explained why we want to transfer a balance to your current
account Please read it carefully, sign it, and mail the arigina! in the envelope provided. The
transfer information is shown below.

if you do not want to be responsible for this account balance, do not sign this foren. We will not
transfer it to your current account or discontinue your gas or electric service for the balance in
question, However, we will continue to investigate the matter If our investigation shows that you
are responsible (o pay the balance, we may take legal action against you.

BALANCE INFORMATION

Amount of balance to be transferred: $337.43  £gp >

From Previous Account: ' ~ ! d3s
Name on Bill.  Robin Roberison
Account Number: 501721120068
Service Address: 1301 Stewart Av
Service Period  3/6/98-8/8/03

To Current Account:

Name on Bill  Erving Landing
Accourtt Number: 501721120076
Service Address. 1301 Stewart Av

Sewvice Period:  8/8/03-Present

t understand that | am allowing PECO Energy Company to transfer the balance
shown above to my current account.

[/4 ‘/:7:/\)7 L;#m/}fmy C/~ |7 -®3

ASIGNATURE) {DATE)

You may contact a Customer Consultant at (800) 494-4000 to dis

, gatter or {osetupa
payment arrangement.

, .-' § & 4« ‘
: %z/



' ‘ Date 121505 | PA. Public Utility Commission

Bureau Of Consumer Services ’Q{\O
Inbound Closing Report O
) ) ’ (’y/?f N/
_ ' . i N
| casenumber: 1601471 Opened On: 32004 2, /s S
- Customer Namo: ERVING LANDING Utliity Type: Eleébﬁ D;stnbutor /,
Address: 1301 STORE 87 , _ Account Number: 501721 1200761 o 7 ko2
CHESTER PA 19013-2637 Company Name: PECO Energy)" 6,
: ; % =N
Pror Case: Total Batance: $1,271.28 ‘Balance Date,7 ¢
Compllance
Vielation{Alleged, Actual, No): NO Chap 68/84/0ther: Secon/Ruie:
Decision Issued: N Oral Wrtten: o
investgator: SCATTON, DENNIS PUC Deciston PUC Case 8/5/05
. issued Dt: Clased Dt
Decislon Recvd Dtz B/5/05 11.25AM
1 Lettss Descrpdon:
To Restore Service Pay: 3000 To Continue Service Pay: $0.00 By:
Terms: :
Speclal Budget Amount: $0.00 Regutar Budget Amount: $0.00 Plus Arrears Payment: $0.00
- Final Blil Monthly Payment: $0.00 Current Blil Monthly Payment: $0.00
End Of Month Payment: $000
- Par Description:

DOCUMENT
FOLDER

Resolution:

lNVESTlGA"iON 8Y STAFF OF THE BUREAU OF CONSUMER SERVICES REVEALED: 1 DTHAT ACCORDING TO COMPANY
REGORDS, ON OCTOBER 8, 2003, A TRANSFER OF BALANCE FORM WAS RECEIVED REGARDING THE BALANCE OF
ACCOUNT $334 51 THIS BALANCE WAS TRANSFERRED TO ERVING R LANDING?S ACCOUNT FROM ROBIN ROBERTSON?S
ACCOUNT {CURRENT RATEPAYER?S DAUGHTER). THAT ACCORDING TO COMPANY RECORDS A REPRESENTATIVE SPOKE
WITH MR LANDING, CONFIRMING THE TRANSFER OF BALANCE {S CORRECT. 2.00THAT ACCORDING TO COMPANY RECORD!
ON NOVEMBER 4, 2003, MRS LANDING TELEPHONE TO COMPLAIN ABOUT THE BILLING FOR THE ACCOUNT. THAT

 AGCORDING TO COMPANY RECORDS, THE CUSTOMER INDICATED THE COMPANY BILLED HER TWICE FOR THE MONTH OF
AUGUST. THAT ACCORDING TO COMPANY RECORDS, THE CUSTOMER STATED SHE REQUESTED SERVICE {N SEPTEMBER

| WHEN THE ACCOUNT WAS REMOVED FROM HER DAUGHTER7S NAME, THAT ACCORDING TO COMPANY RECORDS,

| INFORMATION WAS PROVIDED CONFIRMING THE SERVICE WAS TRANSFERRED TO HER HUSBAND?S NAME AS OF
‘T AUGUST 8, 2003. THAT ACCORDING TO COMPANY RECORDS, THE CUSTOMER WAS INFORKMED NO PAYMENTS HAD BEEN

MADE TOWARDS THE ACCOUNT. THAT ACCORDING TO COMPANY RECORDS, MRS. LANDING STATED SHE MADE

PAYMENTS ON THE ACCOUNT WHEN [T WAS STILL IN HER DAUGHTER?S NAME THAT ACCORDING TO COMPANY

RECORDS, INFORMATION WAS PROVIDED CONFIRMING NO PAYMENTS ON THE ACCOUNT UNDER ERVING LANDING?S

NAME. THAT ACCORDING TO COMPANY RECORDS, A BILLING STATEMENT WAS ISSUED TO THE CUSTOMER TO REVIEW

- USAGE AND PAYMENT HISTORY. 3.0THAT ACCORDING TO COMPANY RECORDS, ON JANUARY 16, 2004, A LETTER WAS
ISSUED REQUESTING THE CUSTOMER TO CONTACT THE COMPANY REGARDING THE INVESTIGATION CONCERNING THE

GAS USAGE. THAT ACCORDING TO COMPANY RECORDS A REVIEW QF THE ACCOUNT CONFIRMED THE READING ON

- QCTOBER 24, 2003 WAS 1648 THE ESTIMATED READING ON NOVEMBER 21, 2003 WAS 0825. THE ACTUAL READING

" NOVEMBER 21, 2003 WAS 1718. THAT ACCORDING TO COMPANY RECORDS, THIS CAUSED THE NEXT BILL FROM
NOVEMBER 21,2003 TO DECEMBER 23, 2004 TO REFLECT THE INCORRECT USAGE OF 1042-CCF, TOTALING $814.41. THAT
ACGORDING TO COMPANY RECORDS THE PREVIOUS Bl | WAS GANCFI | FD AND RFBIHEED ON THE GORRFGT USAGE OF

VECOEX\’\«\OJ”&B
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S Market Street
-8 Box 8669
Fradadetnhug FA oty I EDD. !
WOSEPR 12 it 9:47
CLpu ' December 16, 2005
SECAETARY" T LUREAU |
Erving R Landing:

Chostor, PA 16013 DOCUMENT
Account #50-17-21-120076 F O L D E R

Dear Mr. Landing;

We have received your Formal complaint filed with the Public Utility Commission (PUC)
at Docke®C-20055651. The following information may help to resolve your complaint.
An account statement has been provided for your review.

¢ You are indicating that there are incorrect charges on your bill, Additionally,
payments of $170.00 and $80.00 were not credited to the account.

» You have been the customer of record at 1301 Stewart Avenue since 8/8/03.

« The initial bill for $113.98 was issued with gstimated gas usage for 17 days and a
dua date of 10/1/03. This bill included the transfer fee of $6.00.

» The following month’s bill was delayed due to a questionable gas reading.

v Therefore, the bill reflected the account balance of $113.98 due by 10/20/03.

¢ The bill was released 10/2/03 for $103.57 (usage 8/25/03 to 8/24/03). The
amount requested by 10/23/03 was $217.55 ($113.98 + $103.57).

¢« You assumed responS!blhty of the former address debt from your daughter,
Rabin Robertston in the amount of $337.43. This amount was transferred to your

account 10/9/03,
' ¢ Usage 9/24/03 to 10/24/03 % 56.82
Past due $217.55
- Late Fess $ 5864
Former Address Debt $ 337.43
' $ 698.44

The last payment posted to Ms. Robertson’s account was $142.00 on 7/1/03,
A payment of $175.00 was posted to your account on 11/13/03. Payments are
first applied to the oldest arrearage; then current billing.

« Company carncelled the incorrect gas billing from 11/21/03 to 12/23/03 for 1042
ccfs and $814,41; rebilled on actual meter readings for 149 c¢cfs and $1 22, 82
resulting in an account balance of $665.68.

Subsequent billings have been rendered on actual meter readings.
The account balance of $1,518.71 reflects unpaid consumption charges due to
partial payments.

« |f there are payments not credited 1o your account, proof of payment must be
provided for the Company to propedy investigate your concems, ‘

s You are on the CAP Rate program effective 9/20/05 receiving a 50% discount on
the 1* 500 kwhs of electric usage and approximately a 40% discount on all gas
usage. A payment agreement was granted to pay $10.00 instaliments towards
the arrears and monthly budget billing.

» The amount required to bring the agreement cumrent is $247.00.

£ 70658051




If you are satisfied with the information provided and there is no need to further pursue
this matter or have additional concems, please contact me at (215) 841-5915 or the
- attorney of record, Lisa Lutz at (215) 841-6841.

Cordially,

Renee Tarpley |
Regulatory Assessor

& of 2
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SECRETAREY'S BUREAL

December 30, 2005

Mrs. érving Landing | | D O C U M E N T

1301 Stewart Avegue , ,
~22§§éﬁ?§$@11%?;i-1 20078 F OLD ER

RE: Account for "Robin Robertson”
1301 Stewart Avenue

Dear Mrs. Landing

On Dacember 19, 2005, you had a discussion with PECO Energy attorney, Lisa Lutz
regarding the former address balance from 1301 Stewart Avenue. An accounit
staternant for the period 9/2002 to 8/8/03 is enclosed for your review. The final bill
balance of $337.43 was transferred as requested to the current account

If any questions or concems, please contact me at (215) 841-5915 or Mrs. Lutz at (215)
8418841, ,

Very truly yours,

Renee Tarpley
Regulatory Assessor

PECO Exhiok 5
{ of 3
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0 AnBxelonCompany T T
- Your Account Number Is: 50-17-21-120076 Your Next Scheduled Meter Reading:
' Seplember 24,2003
' if you have Any Questions or Concerns, Call

Service To: ERVING R LANDING PECO Energy at: 1-800-494-4000 Belore the

1301 STEWART AV Due Date between 7 A.M. and 6 P.M. Mon - Fn,
CHESTER PA 18013.2837 on Sat between 8 AM. - 1 B.M., or wiite P.O.
Box 86399 , Phila., PA 19101, ’ :
Si tiene alguna pregunta o queja, llame al

1-800-494-4000 antes de Ia fecha venclda.
Billlng Date: August 27, 2003

Biiling For Your Energy Use:
Balance from last bif)

$.00
Balance at Billing $.00
=3
W =
et b Er e b et L Ta T
Cost of Energy Used: | : i - 9
: o _ S ™
Summary of New Chardes i S ~
From August 8, 2003 to August 25, 2003 At o r“\_“
PECO Energy Charges ... ....... .00 e 2 (o

DOCUMENT

o ~ New Charges . $.00
F O L D E R NewrﬂaianCe — $.00
Total Amount Due
$.00
_MESSAGE CENTER |
PECO ENERGY - Your bil for the period Aug 8tc Aug 25 has been delayed. We are sorry fot the
- ingonvenience and wilt correct this situation as soon as possible
¥ Foly 8 Yew Hore, Mot Bottom Par Wi Your Payment. ¥ PR
' If Paying In Person, Bring Entire Bill With You
@ Make checks payable to "PECO Energy”. Due Date ‘
W Please print your account number on your check. , .
: Please Pay ‘ $.00
{1 Check here If you have Included a message. Amount '
Enclosed
xkAXkAUTO#*5=DIGIT 19013 Account # 50-17-21-120076
20301 10-005005-000006 TOO037 POIO RAV
ERVING R LANDING

1301 STEWART AV

_=PECO.
CHESTER PA. 19013-2637

Il"“li’ﬁf”“f!ﬂ“H”ul']hlhllfsil‘ll!!"ulull“llt“

An Exelon Compuayg

501,72112007L0000000000000000000000003 8

0oooo



'BILLING DETAIL

"An Ex.le.ldn Company -

Account Number: 50-17-21<120076 Billing Detalls

ERVING R LANDING

Energy Used This Month Meter Reading Information and New Charges
. X 3
General Information 2 =
PECO ENERGY. 2301 MARKET ST, PHLADELPH!A, PA, 19101, WALK-IN BUSINESS HOURS MONDAY E‘; i: -
THHOUGH FRIDAY 8.30 AM TO 500 PM, 1-B00-484-4000, WWW PECO.COM 7 ';:% Yg})
LLon
To August 25, 2003 ‘ 12676 - Actual Reading ez
From August 8, 2003 ..12023 - Actual Readlng t2 w0 2
Kitowall hours (kWh) tilled ‘or 17 days 00653 n =
. = wid
PECO ENERGY Charges <
Cuslomer Charge .. . 294
Ganeration and Transzss.on Charges \S 0594 X 283 3500 kWh)
($ 0666 X 368B500KWHY. - .. e o 4145
D stnbution Charges. - . N SSRGS S SV TR 3037
Transiion CHATGES . .. v i cteic et 2o nn o e e e o e e e e . 1899
Total Basic Chargesfor 85T 0000 KWL il s v e s e eiae i iaeees e o GBS
SHAte TAX AGIUSINENL oo o e e e i o O
: New Charges $93.77
Rate GR_Gas Genergl Service - Regidential Meter# 018 836721
To August 25, 2003 01590 = - Estimated Reading
From August 8, 2003 01580 - Estimated Reading
Hunidreds Cubic Feet (Cef) bitled for 17 days 00010
This is Art Estimated Bl
PECO ENERGY Charges
Cusiomer Charge ; i s e e i L e .08
NaturaﬁGasSupplyCharges ($ 86521 X 100000CeH .. ... i e o, BE5
Distribution Charges.... et e e ey e et e e e e e 24
Gas Cost Adjustment Chargca R e R b etk b e v e 28
Totat Base Cnarges for *(;OODOW e S A e n e . 1423
State Tax Adjustment ... . b e e e +02
New Charges ; $14.21
Yaur Electrie Use Pattern Your Gas Use Pattern :
Aversge kWh per month 653.0 Average Cct per month 100
Total Anrual KWh - 653.0 Total Annual Cef 100
i o UaSt Year | Ths Year , LastYear This Year
KWH per day 38.4 Cef pet day , 05
Meter Readirg Actual Meter Reading Estimated
Average Temperature 78 Average Temperature {3
A iiirranian Ve eeedai L A S, Cesiaesns crvnanes
- BB e, B TR L U T erralhan
830 s Eo5 PR ROS RO
I IR TN Veseraeensaes vavieriins S P PR
B AR &
- t§ ,,,,,,,,,,, veresvsanes T P S (i 3 .
2z 2 8 2 .
o U U P e S SR A S
2 o [ & 0 — , 2. G o N
| ; ' ‘ A EXHlﬁL .
2002 2003 2002 2003 2 :C 2o Sses/
‘~Al:’iual LY -Estimated E:]-Cusmmer B Actua EH -estimated C] -Custorner  § (f v_’ﬁ cread- LR

PECDAS | ’Z)L} (e QC% ‘ ',"'




An Exelon Com) any |

Your Account Number Is: 50~‘t7~21 120076

Searvice To:

Billing Date: September 10, 2003

ERVING R LANDING
1301 STEWART AV
CHESTER PA 18013-2637

Your Next Scheduled Meter Readlng
September 24, 2003

Box 8699 , Phila., PA 10101

Billing For Your Energy Use:

 YOURMONTHLY BILL

If you have Any Questions or Concerns; Call
PECO Energy at: 1-800-494-4000 Before the

Due Date between 7 A.M. and 6 P.M. Mon - Fri,
on Sat between 9AM. < 1 P.M.; orwrite P.O

Sl tlene aiguna pregunta o quela, liame ai
1-800-494-4000 antes de 1a fecha vencida

Balarice trom Jast bl 3 QQ'-; f;.;%
Balance at Billing $.005 LA =0
EA- T
zo 7 e,
_ e N o
; U - -
Cost of Energy Used: ’ ";i = 3
Ll {“\"‘. ==
From August 8, 3003 to August 25, 2003 ‘;g it
PECO Energy Charges vt e e oot 107,98
Transfer Fee .. i vnasbasanariraassensire inesnnsaininercassins D00
New Charges $113.98
D O C U M E N T vNew Balance $113.88
New charges contatn estmated total state taxes of ~ $11.48, e
inctuding  $5.53 for State Gross Receipss Tax. PECO Energy's new Total Amount Due |
charges conlain - $13.18 tnangible Transtion Charges October 1, 2003 ... $113.98
| R MESSAGE CENTER

- Cooperation

PECO ENERGY - Thus 1s your méter reading bill which was delayed. We are sorry for any prohlems this may
Kave caused you. We want to give you prompt and courteous service at all imes  Thank you for your

¥ Fold 8 Tear Hero, Mail Bouam Part Wita Your Payment. ¥ '

B Make checks payabfe to "PECO Energy”.
B Please print your account number on your check

[ Check here if you have included a message

khkkk*kk AUTORX3-DIGIT 190

POJE217078216-000008 TOOOBZE P411 RAT

TERVING R LANDING
1301 STEWART AV
CHESTER PA  19013-2637
vfml"tfuUnnn”jt”mhl:”nule“hmn

80%?21120076001139800000000000000000%

Due Date

October 1, 2003
Please Pay $113.98
Amount
Enclosed

Account # 50-17-21-120076

=PECO.

Art Exetun Ldmpnl}}‘

Hlenll

Ts

'

PECFO4

If Paying in1 Perscm Brmg Ennre Bdl Wxth You

i
B < gf C«t“'S'{w)
8 10010 (2

”EMﬂmr




© YOUR MONTHLY BILL _

An Exelon Company »

Your Account Number Is: 50-17-21<120076 Your Next Scheduled Meter Reading:
October 24, 2003

k if you have Any Questions or Concerns, Call
Service To: ERVING R LANDING PECO Energy at: 1-800-494-4000 Before the
1301 STEWART AV Due Date between 7 A.M. and 6 P.M. Mon - Fr,
CHESTER PA 19013-2637 on Sat between 9 AM. - 1 P.M.; or write P.O.
Box 8699 , Phila., PA 19101,
Sl tiene glguna pregunta o quela, llame al
1-800-494-4000 antes de la fecha vencida.

Billing Date: September 26, 2003 Billing For Your Energy Use:

Balance from igst bl ) . $11398
Balance at Bllling $113.98
w3
g 3
Cost of Energy Used: 23 ‘C’;
Summary of New Charqes ‘ , , ::5:.,' ™ K
From August 25, 2003 to September 24, 2003 S <
(9 - -y
€7 é :
P_ECO Energy Charges .. ... .......... ... .00 = ‘E 3
Jé i
New Cha’rgés | | | £.00
New Bafance 7 ’ $11 3‘93
Total Amount Due , '
October 20,2003 __$113.98
MESSAGE CENTER
: PECO ENERGY - Your bilt for the period Aug 25to Sept 24 has been delayed We are sorry for the
- nconvenience and witl carrect this situalion as so0n as possible.
Ly Fold&Tear Heré Mait Botlom Panwmx Your Paymem V LR L
’ , , ‘ if Paying In Person Bnng Enhre Bﬂl W:th You
R Make checks payable to “PECO Energy". Due Date October 20, 2003
W Please print your account number on your check. , '
{0 Check here it you have Included a message. . Amount '
Enclosed
xx*xkAUTOX*5-DIGIT 19013 Account # 50-17-21-120076
2044354-003475-003050 TOO031 POBO RAY
| - = PECO
ERVING R LANDING - '
1301 STEWART AV - An Exelon *"smpany ,
CHESTER PA  19013-2637 | LZ005000 1

il””h[““lll“l“H“Ml[l‘tl”Illl”i]ll!”illllll”lnl“

501721120076001139800011398000113980% & 10200




An Exelon Company

YOUR MONTHLY BILL

Your Account Number Is: 50-17-21-120076

Service To: ERVING R LANDING
1301 STEWART AV
CHESTER PA 18013-2637

Bllling Date: October 2, 2003

Cost of Energy Used:

Summary of New Chargeg (Detalls on Next Page)

From August 25, 2003 to September 24, 2003

PECO Energy Charges........ cwvnrvnn.

DOCUMENT
FOLDER

New charges contamn estimated tolal state taxes of £9.39,
including  $4.31 for State Gross Receipty Tax. PECO Energy's new
sharges ccmm‘ra $‘3 7‘1 lmargrbfe Transition Cnharges,

Your Next Scheduled Meter Readmg
October 24, 2003

i you have Any Questions or Cancerns, Call
PECO Energy at: 1-800-494-4000 Before the
Due Date between 7 A.M. and 6 P.M. Mon - Fri,
on Sat between 9 AM. - 1 P.M,; or write PO,

Box 8699 , Phila;, PA 19101.

Sl tlene alguna pregunta o queja, llame at
1-800-484-4000 antes de fa techa vencida.

Billing For Your Energy Use:

SEY!

Balance from Jast bil . $11368B
Balance at Bliling $113.98
& o
rA =
© (R -
? " v -
35 -3 M
T
S no i
mC oL
S-S
v 103,57 3w
m .
N ya
Z -
New Charges $103.57
New Balance $217.55

Total Amount Due
L October 23, 2003 $217.55

MESSAGE CENTER

cooperation.

| PECO ENERGY - This is your meter reading bill which was delayed. We are sorry for any problems this may
have caused you We want 10 give you prompl and courteous service at all times. Thank you for your

LY F‘o!d & Tear Here. Mani Botlonm Part Wiy Your Payment. ¥

B Make checks payable to "PECO Energy".
K Please print your account number on your check

[1 Check here If you have Inciuded a message.

*kkk Rk € AUTO*%x3~DIGIT 190
2048368-072384-00005¢ 000281 P313 RAT

ERVING R LANDING
1301 STEWART AV
CHESTER PA 19%013-2637

E(H}Nlhl”llllll"ﬂ”lllh't”H'H”l’ll!”!lﬂ“l”hll“

50172112007L002175500011398000113980% 8 10230

PECFO4

If Paying In Person Brmg Entnre Bl“ Wrth You

Due Date October 23, 2003
Please Pay $217.55
Amount '

Enclosed

Account # 50-17-21-120076

= PECO.

Artbxelon Company




BILLING DETAIL

 An Exelon Corhpapy -

Account Number: 50-17-21-120076 Bilitng Details ‘ ERVING H LANDING
Energy Used This Month Meter Reading Information and New Charges
General Intormation

PECO ENENGY, 2301 MARKET ST, PHILADELPHIA, PA, 19101, WALK IN BUSINESS HOURS MONDAY
THROUGH FRIDAY B:30 AM TO 500 PM, 1-800-774-7040, WWW.PECO.COM

THA ST HB T B ITT et 1301 R AT | 1488

Bate H-d Cuslomer Assislgnce Program (CAP) Rate Meler# 9G 3226477
To December 23, 2003 13875 - Actual Reading
From November 2t 2003 13655 - Actugl Reading
Kilgwalt heurs (kWhj bilted for 32 days 00220
PECO ENERGY Charges
Customer Charge . ; e e S e L BB
;enerattonandhansmzssron Charges (s 0487)( 2 20,0000 KWD) i i BB gy ~
DISbUEN CRACGES . .. e 453 8T =
Transition Charges . . . = s e e e e 284S = =3
Tolal Basic Charges for 2200060 KWh 1886 ;g s
State Tax Adjustment . , TR ¢ S S
New Charges $18.87 < IO e
, rt o =
Rate GRJ Customer Assistance Prograrm (CAF) Rate Meter# 018 836721 L3t R e
T December 23, 2003 01867 - Actual Reading DR (- S
From November 21, 2003 00825 - Estimated Reading ;,' &= -
 Hundreds Cubic Feet (Ccf) biled for 32days 01042 ron ~
PECO ENERGY Charges
Total Basic Charges for - 10420000Cet ... . . ... .. e B14.4Y
‘ ’ New Charges $814.41
DOCUMENT
Your Eleciric Use Pattern Your Gas Use Pattern
- Average KWh per month 463.0 Average Cet per monith 2857
Totai Annual kWh 1.8520 Total Annual Cct 1.1830
y i Last Year This Year ; , tast Year  This Year
kWh per day : 68 Cut per day ; ‘ 3zs -
Meter Readmigy © Actual Meter Reading : Actuai
Average Temperature 39 Average Temperature ' 3a
| 3% . BO L e e e
& 50 SUUTIUUP R 25 ... e s e, SO
M . RO S 20 ., R RSP ORC S PRI SO .
LB & 15 U TR .
2 % devisassienny s ankpa g 0. O R
Lo I S s U5 i, B U FU T
0 T o
| | AS
2002 2003 2002 2003 ' 8
M cua -Esnmated [ -Customer Actua B -esomated [ -Customer %/
PECTS '




DOCUMENT
~ FOLDER

AMERACAQH?AYMENTQ
nrH STREET CHECK LASHING
&30 4, 9TH STREET
CHESTER, P& 17013
Doter O1-T0-2004
TELLER:

Time: i9iie
~gsprelfiBtore 104 188
AF NigM: 18208604
EoY T FECD ENEPRY
ACCER: s017211.076
: CASH PALD: {00, L0 §
TOTAL PRIL: son.on
SEGULAR FATMENT
BLEASE YERIIY THAT YR ALCEBE
HUMUER Al AHOUNT £41 ARE CORRECT
GEFORE LEAVING TRIG LOCATION.
. THANE YOU
For Duea%zans Casls 21-sE9-0874
fud
” b
pee (=4
LS., ga Eg :xj
< 1y 0
e w3 Q)
- s Tn
L. ~ e
- [
V?ﬁ ER1 gl
.i .r: k_? :}
S

SR
255 )

(}QVQJLAffWXV“




éF‘RORF THE PENNSYL.VANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

PECO ENERGY . '/?*}‘,,A
ERVING LANDING e A
1301 STORE ST v. . . 43439[ Ty
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Decision On Informal Complaint By The Bureau Of Consumer Services:
Statement Of Complaint:

A summary of the customer’s complaint is as follows: That the customer is disputing a bill -
teceived in Decernber 2003 for $842.36. That the customer states the account was under
daughter’s name Robin Robertson. That the customer requested the balance be transferred to his
new account for $320.00. That the customer states that the bills were transferred in August 2003.

Investigation By Staff Of The Bureau Of Consumer Services Revealed:

1. Thataccording to company records, on October 8, 2003, a transfer of balance form was
received regarding the balance of account $334.51. This balance was transferred to Erving
R Landing’s account from Robin Robertson’s account (current ratepayer’s daughter). That
according to company records a representative spoke with Mr. Landing, conﬁrmmg the
transfer of balance is correct.
2. That according to company records, on November 4, 2003, Mrs Landing telephone to
complain about the billing for the account. That according to company records, the
- custorner indicated the company billed her twice for the month of August. That according
to company records, the customer stated she requested service in September, when the
account was removed from ber daughter’s name. That according to company records,
- Iinformation was provided confirming the service was transferred to her husband’s name as
- of August 8, 2003. That according to company records, the customer was informed no
payments had been made towards the account. That according to company records, Mrs.
Landing stated she made payments on the account when it was still in her daughter’s name,
That according to company records, information was provided confirming no payments on
the aszcount under Erving Landing’s name. That according to company records, a billing
statement was issued to the customer (o review usage and payment history.
3. That according to company records, on January 16, 2004, a letter was issued requesting the
 customer to contact the company regarding the investigation concerning the gas usage.
That according to company records a review of the account confirmed the reading on
October 24, 2003 was 1649. The estimated reading on November 21, 2003 was 0825. The
actual reading November 21, 2003 was 1718. That according to company records, this
caused the next bifl from November 21, 2003 to December 23, 2004 to reflect the incorrect
usdage of 1042 ccf, totaling $814.41. That according to company records, the previous bill
wab mnwllcd and rebilled on the correct usage of 149 ecf based on actual reading totahing
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Based On These Findings, The Bureau of Consumer Services Concludes:

. That the PUC has jurisdiction over this dispute.

That according to company records Mr. Landing ook responsibility for the billing.

That according to company records, Mrs. Landing payments of $170.00 and $80.00 were
made towards the account.

That according o company records, the last payment posted towards the account under
Robin Robertson was $142.00 on July 1, 2003.

That according to company records, a payment of $175.00 was made towards the account
for Erving Landing on November 13, 2003. That according to company records the billing
for gas from October 24, 2003 10 November 21, 2003 was incorrect due to an estimated

reading of 0825. That according to company record this caused the next bill from

November 21, 2003 to December 23, 2003 to be high, with excessive usage of 1042 ccfs
totaling 5814.41.

That aceording to company records, the gas reading as of October 24, 2003 was 1649. That
according to company records, the correct reading for November 21, 2003 was 1718, That
according to company records, the actual gas billing from November 21, 2003 to December
23, 2003 was 149 ccf, totaling $122.62. That according to company records, the account

~ was adjusted.

Therefore It Is Decided:

1. Thut the informal complaint of Erving Landing is dismissed.

2 That the customer should contact the company to establish pavment arrangements.

3. That according to company records, an inaccurate estimated read caused the disputed billing.

Date AUGUST 8, 2005 Signature |

Dennis Scatmn
Utility Complaint Investi Q,atnr
Bureau of Consumer Services
PA Public Utility Commission




